Wilmore, Kentucky
November 22, 1980

Dr. Wayne E. Cgldwell - WTS
215 East 43rd St.
Marion, Indiana 46952

DEAR WAYNE,

I need to get some checks to you for the sale of the WIS Journals.
There are four of them for $15.00 each from STEPHEN BOGGAN, DAVID HARRISON,
ROBERT MACKMER, and JOHN T. STRONG. I think the one written by David
Harrison was mistakenly dated October 3 insead of November 3. He may
have had reasons for doing so, however.

Thank you for the box of WTS Journals that came the fore part of
this week. I have not opened it yet. That gives me a good supply for
future sales. I also appreciate your letters of October 15 and October
20. Both of them reached me in North Dakota where I was in revival ser-
vices. My wife forwarded the October 15 letter from Widmore. It arrived
after I had leff for North Dakota. The LORD gave us some good services
and victories.

I thour it we had a2 good meeting in Kansas City. It will be helpful
to be able to read the papers in the Journal. Did you get to hear the
papers by Larry Shelton and Jerry McCant? I am uneasy about some elements
in both of those papers. It disturbs me that Larry Shelton was critical
of inerrancy. He is one of our alumni. As T recall, he is a Wesleyan too,
is that correct? Dr. McCgnt said he could not see Entire Sgnctification as
a second work of grace in Romans 6 throush 8. At least, that is what I
thought I herd him say near the end of his paper. DBut how can we be free
from sin (Romans 6:7, 18, % 22) without implicating Entire Sgnctification
as a second work of grace? What about Romans 8? Dr. Larry Wood said he
had a brief chat with McCant. I understand he is very sympathetic with the
Bultmannian position and is a graduate of Emory. I wonder about the screen-
ing process in some of our holiness schools. I see that he is on the fac-
ulty of Point Doma College. When a teacher is not solid the result is the
sowing of a lot of doubts among students. And it is easier to entertain
doubt than it is to affirm our solid @onvictions, or so it seems.

The Search Committee is at work, or at least heginning its work for
the quest for a new &TH president. Mel Dieter is our faculty representa-
tive ori the Board of Trustees eand is a member of the committee. It is
holding its first meeting this next Monday in Chicago. There are about
eight members on the committee, with another Ex Officio member.

Today is the fall meeting of the Board of Trustees at Bethany Vhil=-
dren's Home, so I must be on my way to Bethany, Ky., in about an hour.
It was so good to see the CALDWELLS again at the annual meetingl

Cordislly, your brother in HIM,
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WILLIAM M. ARNETT
P. O. BOX 6
WILMORE, KY. 40390




